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 Denominations from evangelical to mainline 

continue to experience deep divisions over universal social 

issues. The underlying debate isnôt about a particular social 

issue, but instead it is about how we understand the nature 

of scripture and how we should interpret it. The worldôs 

bestselling, most-read, and most-loved book is also one of 

the most confusing. In Making Sense of the Bible, Adam 

Hamilton, one of the countryôs leading pastors and 

Christian authors, addresses the hot-button issues that 

plague the church and cultural debate, and answers many of 

the questions frequently asked by Christians and non-

Christians alike: 

 

¶ Did God really command Moses to put gay people to 

death?  

 

¶ Did Jesus really teach that everyone who is not a 

Christian will be assigned to hell?  

 

¶ Why would Paul command women to ñkeep silent in 

the church?ò  

 

¶   Were Adam and Eve real people?  

 

¶   Is the book of Revelation really about the end times?  

 

¶   Who decided which books made it into the scriptures and why?  

 

¶   Is the Bible ever wrong?  

 

 In approachable and inviting language, Hamilton addresses these often misunderstood biblical 

themes, leading readers to a deeper appreciation of the Bible so that we might hear God speak through 

it and find its words to be life-changing and life-giving.ò  

                                                                                                                                                  ï Amazon.com 

 

 

 Starting this fall, we begin a new study from the Rev. Adam Hamilton, Making Sense of the 

BibleðRediscovering the Power of Scripture Today. Join us on Sunday mornings at 9:45 for this six-

session study with the Covenant Class or on Wednesday mornings with the Bible study group at 10:00. 

This class will offer an engaging new introduction to reading and studying the Bible in a context 

relevant to the issues and challenges of our lives today.  

 The Sunday Church School series will begin on September 7 at 9:45 a.m. The Wednesday 

morning Bible study series will being on September 10 at 10:00 a.m.   

 Please contact our pastor Joe Hester for more information and details. 

 

 



Prayerful Support for 
Martha Rogers who is in Norfolk, VA.  
Mary Alice Thomas who is in Charlotte. 
Nor Bell who is at Barbour Court. 
Ellen Rogers who is in Raleigh. 
Mabel Surles who is in Fayetteville. 
Jane Cunningham who is in Wilmington. 
Marie Atkins who is home. 

Helen Godwin who is at Barbour Court. 
Devon Pollard who is home. 
Eula Brown who is at home. 
Tom Johnson who is at home. 
Charlie James who is at home. 
Eddie Perkinson who is at home. 
Nelson Vaughn who is at home.  
Myde Eason who is at home. 
Betty Welch who is home. 
Bill and Shannon  Kimball who are home. 
Al Worsham who is home. 
Nancy Lee who is home. 
Christian Sympathy to the family of Jo Ann Williams Vaughn, 
mother of Nelson Vaughn, who died August 8, 2014;  to the family 
of Evelyn Ray. Evelyn died on August  10, 2014; to the family of 
Jacqueline Danas ðDiane, Wayne, Caitlyn and Jacob Dockery 
ð who died on August 23, 2014;  and to the family of Lois D. 
Moffett, wife of one of our former interim pastors, Polk Moffett, 
who died August 22, 2014. Her memorial service will be August 31 
at White Memorial Presbyterian Church, Raleigh. 

 
 
 
 

 
All church members who volunteer at the 
hospitality desk. 
All Chancel Choir members and others 

who sang the anthems during the summer months. 
Billy Duncan and Bob Worsham for chairing the 
Nominating Committee. 
Jane Harrell for getting more substitutes for the hospitality desk. 
Ellen Adams for providing a new bird house for our Memorial 
Garden. 
Harold and Cathy Allen for providing a surge protector for our 
organ, and to Harold for installing it. 
Nichole Booker for her years of service as Moderator of 
Presbyterian Women. 
Hubert Schmidt for repairing and repainting the door at the front 
entrance to the church. 
Judy Schmidt for writing notes to our visitors every week. 
Diane Dockery for writing acknowledgements of memorials and 
honorariums. 
An anonymous Agent of our Lord Jesus Christ who donated the 
Smithsonian edition of The Jefferson Bible to our library. 
Karen Lippitt and Virginia Williams for donating DVD 
players to our church. 
 
 
 

 
 
In Memory of: Marie Gupton, Mikki and Clem 
Sharek, David Hartman and Evelyn Ray 
Donors: Tony and Anita Liverman, Lisa and 
Charles Deans, Mabel Yelvington, Judy and 
Grover Miller, Jane Harrell, Tom and Sandra 

Johnson, Betsy and Frank Olive, Jim and Debbie Henderson, 
Elizabeth Laslie, Barbara Ann Eller, Joe Ogburn, Edith Beasley, Mr. 
and Mrs. Kay Carroll, Ann and Rich Huckenbeck 

 
September 1 
Church office closed. 
 
If all the cars in the United States were 
placed end to end, it would probably be 
Labor Day.                       
ðDoug Larson 
                                        
God give me work till my life shall end 

And life till my work is done. 
                      ðWinifred Holtby 
  
 
 
 
Marie Maddox Writes A Lifetime in Gatlinburg: Martha 
Cole Whaley Remembered  
  A lifetime in Gatlinburg: Martha Cole Whaley 
Remembered has just been released by the History Press in 
Charleston, SC. First-time author Marie Maddox (my mom) 
describes Martha as Sevier Countyôs best natural resource. She 
was born in Sugarlands Valley long before the Great Smoky 
Mountains National Park was established.  
 At age 104, Martha is Servier Countyôs oldest living 
resident. But her memoires are more than an historical account of 
the last ten decades. The 176-pages are permeated with Marthaôs 
wit and wisdom. The book includes 60 photos and 15 of Marthaôs 
most-requested recipes. 
 Several of you have expressed interest in obtaining an 
autographed copy. I can take your order and payment. The book 
is $18.65, including tax. You may pay with cash or check payable 
to Marie Maddox. If you want the book right away, Marie will 
mail it to you for an additional $3.00. Otherwise, I will deliver 
them in early October. 
 If you prefer an electronic version to a signed hard dopy, 
you may find it on any of the major book websites. The book also 
has its own Facebook page if you want to know more. 
 Marie sends thanks for you love and support through 
this year-long process. She says, ñMartha is my inspiration; I 
hope she will soon be yours, too.ò    
                                                ðShelley Maddox 
 
 
 
 

 
 
of August Session 
 

¶ Approved continuing church-wide Sunday school the 
first Sunday of the month 

¶ Approved Rally Day for September 7, 2014 
¶ Approved adopting a breast cancer support group as a 
new mission of the church 

¶ Approved that we host a fellowship meal with Ben 
Olsen, Director of Smithfield Rescue Mission, and that 
the church work to support the mission 

¶ Approved continuing the ñcare packageò program to our 
military and college students 

¶ Approved allowing a donation basket during JOY 
Connection for those that may wish to make a small gift 
in support of this mission 

¶ Approved giving permission to the Prospective Member 
Team to place an insert regarding mentoring in a Sunday 
bulletin. 

 If you have items you wish to see brought before Session, 
contact Debbie Jacobs, Clerk. 
                                                                              ðDebbie Jacobs 



 
 
 
 
National Grandparents Day 
September 7, 2014 
     Several sociological factors now affect the role of the 
grandparent. Because families are spread out geographically, long-
distance grandparenting is now very common. 
 Despite modern-day challenges and changes, 
grandparents are more important than ever for 
providing kids with a sense of history and heritage. 
Whether through social media and Skype or 
special outings and storytelling, the older 
generation has a variety of avenues for connecting 
with grandchildren. 
 In the process, grandparents can share their 
Christian faith. ñOne generation will commend you works to 
another; they will tell of your mighty acts.ò (Psalm 145:4). 
  
 
 
 
The Slurry Walls of Life 
 As horrific as 9/11 was, it could have been worse if not for a 30-
year-old engineering feat. Reaching some 70 
feet underground, a three-foot-thick concrete 
structure called a slurry wall surrounded the 
base of the World Trade Center complex. 
Designed to prevent the Hudson River from 
flooding the basement, this wall prevented New 
Yorkôs subway system from flooding and 
countless additional people from dying on 
September 11, 2001. 
 A slurry wall is constructed by pouring a thick, goopy mixture 
of powdered clay and water into a deep, narrow trench. The solution 
coats the sides, preventing water and soil from collapsing the trench. 
Pipes are then inserted through the slurry, and concrete is pumped 
into the trench, pushing the slurry up and out. At the World Trade 
Center, the concrete formed such a strong wall that even two 
airplanes and the falling towers didnôt fracture it. Part of the slurry 
wall still stands at the 9/11 Memorial site, a symbol of resilience. 
 Sometimes Godôs uses lifeôs slurry to make us stronger than we 
ever thought possible. We might wish something hand not happened 
ð until we discover it was part of what sustains us, making us 
resilient and enabling us to rise out of destruction and death to awe-
inspiring new life. 
 

Patriot Day, September 11, 2014 
 
 
 

 Our walk counts far more than our talk, always! 
                                                            ðGeorge Mueller 

 
 
 
Did You Know . . . 
The August 13 edition of the Smithfield Herald featured two 
front page articles linked to FPC: one on JOY Connection and 
the other on Lucy Hill Worleyôs fatherôs ice cream shop. 
Tom Barwick recently opened a law office in Clayton. 
Eddie Perkinsonôs mother, Billie Perkinson, will be  90 on 
September 10. She has 29 children and grandchildren who are 
throwing her a birthday bash on September 7. 
Olivia Booker is moving to San Francisco. 
Joy Worsham has retired from teaching. 
Jane Bolin recently spent two weeks with her daughter in 
Washington, DC. 
Growing Together has been cancelled. 
Carrie Dale Avera Purnell and husband Jim are the 
proud parents of a son, James Carstarphen Purnell VI, 
who will be called Bo, born July 25, 2014. 
Bernice Johnson is a great grandmother. Nathan Wesley 
Gross, grandson of Wayne Johnson, was born August 12. 
Helen Best has retired from Wake Med. 
 
 
 
 
May We Help? 
       Over the years, through gifts or donations from 

members and community friends, we have 
acquired quite a collection of medial 
paraphernalia. If you have need for a 
rolling walker, standard walkers, cane, 
bedside commode, raised commode seat, 
crutches, shower chair, or hospital bed-
sized mattress pad and sheets,  theyôre 

available through the church or Betsy Olive. Let us know 
how we can help. 
                                               ðBetsy Olive 
 
 
 
Ordinary Impact 
 Sin sprouts, as banana trees on the 
Nile, whenever the effect of your 
relationships with others is to diminish 
rather than to enlarge them. There is no 
neutral corner in your human encounters, 
no antiseptic arena in which ñnobody else 
is hurtò or ñnobody else knows about it.ò 
You either make people a little better, or 
you leave them a little worse. 
 You define your faith and moral posture in the ordinary 
stuff of your daily routine. The kingdom belongs to those . . . 
who love others simply and directly, without thinking about 
anything but them. The inheritors of the Promise are those 
unsung folks who lend others a hand when they are falling. 
Thatôs the only work that matters in the end. 
                                                                    ðFrederick Buechner 
 
 
 
 

 
  Want to see us? 
       Our office hours are 
            Monday through Friday  
                 9 a.m. ð 4 p.m. 
 

 

Dear Friends, 
 
 During a time like this, we realize how much 
our friends really mean to us. Your expressions of 
sympathy will always be remembered. 
 
  Ed and Kathy Hartman and the  
  family of David Ray Hartman 
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Preschool Tributes 
 
       Now that the closing of our preschool has been announced, I can share with all of you how thankful I am 
for this job. When I took this job I knew that I loved working with kids, but never did I realize that it was 
what I wanted to do for the rest of my life. I found my calling while working here, and I am actually going 

back to school to get my degree in Early Childhood Education.  
 I am so thankful for my awesome co-workers that I can call friends and role models, as well as the children and their families for their 
influence in my career decision. 
 In the meantime, while Iôm back in school, if you need a babysitter, Iôm available! 
 Thank you, First Presbyterian, for two awesome years. I never knew jobs existed that made you actually look forward to going to work. 
                                                                                           ðKaitlyn Sproles 
 
 I just want the Session and our church to know how much I have appreciated our preschool since Chris and Brian were in the first 
preschool class. The preschool has been a great asset to our church and to the community. We were first and foremost in promoting early 
childhood education, and over the years, our preschool did just that.  
 Situations change, not only in our church, but also in  our community. I am sure that the Session has made a wise decision and has not 
done so without careful study and prayer. Thanks go to  all the present and former directors, teachers and aides, all those board members who 
have led our preschool over the years, and to our church family who so willingly took a chance to begin our preschool and to continue to 
support it over the past thirty-five years. 
 I would also like to thank Carol Cobb of Raleigh, formerly a member here, whose foresight, devotion and knowledge of preschool. 
children made First Presbyterian Preschool a reality. 
 We salute you all. 
                                                ðJudy Daniels, Christopher E. Daniels, and Brian E. Daniels 
 
 Thank you from the bottom of my heart for the opportunity to continue fulfilling the duty which I love so much ð caring for our young 
children. It has been a pleasure to help the children in our community learn and grow in their early, formative years. I am honored to have 
taught as the preschool many of my friends attended so many years ago. Thank you again for a wonderful two years of meeting new families, 
making new friends, and doing the work I love. 
                                         ðArmida Jones 
 
       This is sad news. I am thankful for the ten years I was there and the wonderful teachers I worked with. I was also blessed with being able 
to be a part of many amazing childrenôs lives. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                           ðPam Vickery 
 
 I am so sad to hear this. I taught there many years ago when living in Smithfield. I was there under the direction of Carolyn Williams. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                            ðKay Morrill 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 The Presbyterian Women 

of First Presbyterian Church, Smithfield 
Are Invited to Attend the 

Fall Gathering of Presbyterian Women 
Saturday, October 4, 2014 

Oakland Presbyterian Church 
9:30 a.m. 

Plan now to attend. 
 
 

Choose the Circle Most Convenient for You . . . 
       The Presbyterian Women will begin a new Bible study in 
September in their three circles: Monday at 2:00 p.m. on 
the first Monday after the first Sunday in the church 
library, Tuesday at 2:00 p.m. on the first Tuesday after the 
first Sunday in the fellowship hall, and Thursday at 7:00 
p.m. on the first Thursday of the month in the church 
parlor. You have a choice of morning, afternoon, or evening. We hope 
youôll choose the one that is most convenient for you and come join 
us! 
                                                                                        ðJudy Johnson 

 
 
September JOY Connection 
 Open up your calendars and note that our next 
JOY Connection gathering will be held on Thursday, 
September 4 at noon in the fellowship hall. Join us for 
lunch and a spectacular dessert table prepared by all 
who want to share sweetness at the September meeting.  Following 
lunch, Annis Barbee will present a slideshow highlighting her visit last 
year to the Holy Land.  Since Israel has been a part of our daily news 
in recent months, you will not want to miss this informative 
presentation.   
 Please let us know that you are coming by writing your name 
on the sign-up sheet at the church or by calling the church at 919-934-
0988 to reserve a place.   
                                                                                       ð Ann Ragland 
The Beatle JOY Connection Plea 
 
Help, I need somebody, 
Help, not just anybody, 
Help, you know I need someone, 
Help! 
Help, somebody to organize a meal for JOY Connection 
Help, not just anybody, but someone special, 
Help, you know I need someone 
Help! 
Call 919-938-2083and ask for Ann Ragland,  
Not Paul, not John, not George, not Ringo 
 
 
 
Hospice News: A Meal and a Rock-a-Thon 
 We have the opportunity to provide a meal for the 
families visiting patients at Hospice House. Our next meal is 
Sunday, September 28. A sign-up sheet will be available in 
the narthex for those who would like to help with the meal. 
You are welcome to take your dish to the SECU Hospice 
House on the 28th by 4:30 p.m., or you may contact Joyce Knoll to 
make arrangements to leave it at the church and have it delivered. 
 One a different note, the Hospice House is holding its 2014 
Rock-a-Thom to raise money to support the volunteer program for 
Johnston Health HomeCare and Hospice on Thursday, September 11, 
from 8:a.m.ð4:00 p.m. Wonôt you consider volunteering to rock? You 
may call the volunteer office at 919-209-5103 to schedule your time. 
Have friends make donations for support you as you rock. There will 
be live entertainment, refreshments, prizes and plenty of rocking! 
                                                                                          ðJoyce Knoll 

Itôs That Time Again. . . 
Itôs time to help our twelve college 
students who will soon begin stressing 
over exams and our three members in the 
military who are far from home. We will 
send packages to the students and PX 
Cards to the military in early December. 
Please donate now to this cause. Give your 
cash gift or  check payable to Presbyterian 
Women to Mary Miller or Martha Taylor 
during September, October and 

November. And thanks for your generous support of this 
outreach of our Presbyterian Women. 
                                                                              ðMary Miller  
   

 
PALS 
Tuesday, Sept. 16 
Noon 
Shoneyôs 
Men and Women Welcome! 

                                           Come and bring a friend. 
 
 
The New Face of Hunger 
 I commend this internet article, ñThe New Face of 
Hunger,ò (http://www.nationalgeographi.com/foodfeatures/
hunger/) from the September 2014 National Geographic. The 
web address is for you if you do not have access to the 
magazine itself. It is an expos® on hunger in America ð which 
is a fact. 
  
 In 2006 the US government replace ñhungerò with the 
term ñfood insecureò to describe any household where, 
sometime during the previous year, people didnôt have 
enough food to eat. By whatever name, the number of 
people going hungry has grown dramatically in the US, 
increasing to 48 million by 2012 ð a fivefold jump since 
the late 1960s, including an increase  of  
57 percent since the late 1990s. Privately-run programs 
like food pantries and soup kitchens have mushroomed, 
too. In 1980 there were a few hundred emergency food 
programs across the country; today there are 50,000. 
Finding food has become a central worry for millions of 
Americans. One in six reports running out of food at 
least once a year. In many European countries, by 
contrast, the number is closer to 20.  
 

  This month  the Smithfield Area Ministryôs Food Closet 
can use boxes of macaroni and cheese and cans of pork and 
beans, two of the most requested items there. 
 Recently the Food Closet has seen a dramatic increase in 
the number of people seeking its assistance. Often the food 
closet does not receive sufficient donations of food in kind to 
fill its needs, and then it must draw upon its small reserves.  
  The Town Market in Pine Level has stepped forward and 
agreed to sell the Food Closet  purchases at cost. So, if you 
forget your Mac N Cheese or Pork and Beans, you can 
instantly help by contributing to Canned Money. 
   Thanks for your generosity. 
                                                                                       ðTom Barwick 

 
First Sunday  
 
September items: 
Mac and Cheese 
Pork and Beans  
 
 
 

 
 
If you look at the world, youôll be distressed. 
If you look within, youôll be depressed. 
But if you look at Christ, youôll be at rest. 
                                      ðCorrie ten Boom 

 
 

Mission 
Outreach 
Quadrant 



Climb Your Ladder 
 September is stewardship month. Our theme this 
year is Climb Your Ladder. Each of our journeys up 
the ladder of Christian faith is unique, but the reward 
for all who make it to the top is the same.  
 

   A story is told of a group of travelers crossing a 
desert who stopped to admire a wonderful palace 
set by a spring. A steward came out and said, ñMy 
master bids you enter and refresh yourselves.ò  
   The travelers entered and were amazed at the 
magnificence ð the painting, the gold leaf, the 
inlaid marble floors. They were led to a room 
where their host, a man dressed in a blue robe, was 
administering medicines to a crowd of sick people. 
When his work was finished, he turned and said, 
ñCome, eat.ò 

   Through an archway they entered a hall in 
which a feast of choicest dishes and the best wines was set 
before them. After they had eaten, their host said, ñBefore you 
resume your journey, you may care to relax in my gardens.ò 

    They looked, and beyond the hall perfect gardens stretched as 
far as the eye could see. 

    As the travelers strolled amid the fountains, one said, ñI 
fancy I have met our host before. Here he must employ 500 
gardeners, but when he was in my city, he went from door to 
door seeking work, however menial, and often finding none. I 
am sure I employed him as a gardener.ò 
   ñYes,ò another said. ñI thought he resembled a man who used 
to sleep at my door. In charity I gave him work repairing 
buildings on my farm. But I cannot understand how he has come 
to live in such opulence.ò 
   ñHe seemed familiar to me, too,ò said a third. ñI am a baker, 
and one very like him used to beg for bread in my town. At the 
end of each day I gave him a loaf if one was left.ò 
   ñI am sure that I know him, also,ò said the fourth. ñThere was 
a leper in our village to whom I gave healing ointment to soothe 
his sores. But how could he have been healed?ò 
   They returned to the palace, and as their host bid them 
farewell, he said, ñYou have many questions which puzzle you. 
You may ask my steward; he will put your minds at rest.ò 
     At the palace gate they asked the steward if the  man in blue 
had ever visited their towns. 
   ñYes,ò the steward replied. You saw him there, and you 
thought you served him. But, in fact, you served yourselves. For 
without the ability to give and to share, not only would you not 
be able to enter the palace ð you would not even be able to see 
it.ò 

   With those words, he closed the gate and the palace vanished. 
                                                                             (Source unknown) 
 
 Giving and sharing are two of the most important rungs of the 
Ladder of Christian Faith, enabling our journey to a higher place. 
Keep this story in mind as you plan your stewardship giving. 
                    ðTom Barwick 
 
 
 
  

  September 28 
    Celebration                                           
      Luncheon   
      following 
       worship 
     No charge 
 

 
  
 
 Use what talent you possess. The woods would be very silent if no 
birds sang except those who sang best. 
                                                                              ðHenry Van Dyke 

 

 I long to accomplish a great and noble 

task, but it is my chief duty to accomplish 

humble tasks as though they were great and 

noble. The world is moved along, not only by 

the mighty shoves of its heroes, but also by 

the aggregate of the tiny pushes of each 

honest worker.                        ðHelen Keller 

  
 The Property Box 
Procedure for Preschool Closure 
 
The Preschool Board will be 
responsible for the assessment and inventory of materials 
over the next month. Please contact Jennifer Jackson or 
Ruth Bell regarding this process if you have questions. 
 
If your ministry, mission team, or other church group has 
a request regarding space and/or materials or furniture, 
please send it in an email to our pastor at 
pastorjoe@fpcsmithfield.org 
 
The Preschool Board (Educational Development 
Quadrant) will coordinate with the Property Administration 
Team (Stewardship Quadrant) to ensure we act as faithful 
stewards with our resources and that we accomplish this 
task in a manner that is ñdecent and in order.ò 
 
The Preschool Board and Director are coordinating the 
closing down of the program and all of its assets and 
supplies, and until they have completed their 
work and turned over their space and property to the 
church, no disposition or repurposing of the space will be 
decided. After they have turned over these to the church, 
the Property Task Force will consider all requests and 
present their recommendations to Session for action and 
conclusion. 
 
 
                                        ð Your Property Committee 

 
 

Stewardship 
 Quadrant 

 
First Presbyterian Church Operating Results 

January 2014 ð July 2014 
Actual vs. Budgeted 

 
       JanðJuly     JanðJuly 
                 2014 Actual      2014 Budget  
 
 
Revenue 
General Offering                 175,232.81      159,716.69 
 
Disbursements 
  Administrative                    4,415.58             4,270.00 
  Benevolences                    6,433.31             6,533.31 
  Christian Education           5,069.00              7,962.50 
  Evangelism & Outreach        (80.26)             1,050.00 
  Finance & Stewardship         254.40                875.00 
  Personnel                       104,497.18         102,961.53 
  Property                           38,435.79            27,311.62 
  Tech. & Communication        834.99             1,225.07 
  Worship & Fellowship         3,487.72             3,383.31 
 Tax Refunds                           ð                        ð 
 Total Disbursements        164,396.71         155,572.34 
 
Net Income/(Deficit)          16,906.10             4,144.35 
 



 Of all the seasons, it seems to me that summer is the 
shortest. How is it possible that itôs already time to think 
about fall schedules and back to school? As it has for the 
last few years, my summer began at the Montreat 
Worship and Music Conference. Iôm grateful to FPC for 
making that possible. The opportunity to sing and ring, 
explore new music and creative ways to enrich our 
worship experience is a highlight of my summer, and I hope our 
handbell program will reflect that Montreat experience in our offering 
for you this year. 
 With that in mind, weôll begin our 2014-2015 handbell season 
with our first rehearsal on September 3 at 6:30 p.m. We welcome 
back our experienced ringers and extend our welcome to  anyone who 
would like to give handbells a try. I can guarantee good music and 
good fun! 
 Consider joining us. 
                        ðKathy Rice 
 
 
 
Order of Worship 
 The Worship Team is in the process of considering the order of 
worship during our services. If you have any 
ideas by which to enhance our worship 
experience for any of our worship services, please 
pass those suggestions along to our team. We will 
meet again on September 14 and would love to hear from your before 
that meeting. The members of the Worship Team are Ken Allen, Judy 
Daniels, Caitlyn Dockery, Dwight Dockery, Joseph Hester, Evans 
Horne, Nancy Lee, Sarah Pate, Sandy Perkinson, Pam Pope 
(Advisor), Kathy Rice, Hank Roberson, and Myra Wallace. Let one 
of us hear from you! 
                                                                                       ðJudy Daniels 
 
 
 
 
Chrismon Workshop Postponed 
      The  Chrismon Workshops scheduled for late summer 
and early fall have been postponed. We will reschedule 
them as soon as we can. Keep you eye out for updates. 
These workshops are still on go, and we will get back to 
you soon. 
                                                            ðNancy Lee and Myra Wallace 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Update on Youth Programs 
 On September 7 a new year begins for our youth programs, and 
what an exciting time in the life of our church that it is!  Youth 
leaders for this year are 
 Middle and High School PYC( combined): Evans Horne, 
   Trish Horne and Sarah Pate 
 KICKS Grades 3-5:  Kelly Coats 
 KICKS Grades K-2:  Shelley Roberts 
Thanks to these special folks for their willingness to work with our 
youth! 
 The Youth Team is looking forward to working with our Interim 
Youth Director who is scheduled to arrive in September. The team 
will be meeting soon to make plans.  Specific information on meeting 
times will be communicated to the youth and their families  and there 
will be announcements Thursday news, Sunday bulletins, and the 
newsletter.  

                                                                                      ðPam Pope                                       
 
 
 

Come join the Chancel Choir 
Wednesday evenings, 7:30 p.m. 

Never a dull moment! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us 
September 3 
6:30 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Attention Youth!!   
 
 

This year when you 
return 

to PYC and KICKS, 
why not bring a friend?? 

 
You have wonderful 
things coming. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Putting the Amazing Back in Grace 
Ann Weems 
 
I donôt know how we ever got so unamazed, 
but the amazing thing is: Even now 
Jesus speaks the poetry of God. 
Even now we can touch the hem 
of his robe and be healed. 
Even now we can share our bread 
and our wine with a starving world. 
Even now, God the Poet pours grace 
upon our heads like snow on snow on snow. 
Even now we can be amazed! 
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